
SCOTTISH ATHLETICS OFFICIALS COMMISSION

Minutes of Meeting

Held at Scottish Athletics, The Gyle, Edinburgh
On 24th May 2016
Present

Margaret Brown (Convenor)

 
Margaret Ann MacLachlan (Vice Convenor)

Brenda Stephen(Secretary)


Alistair Aitchison 

Dave Biggin




Shona Malcolm

Mike Forrest




Alasdhair Love  (Events Manager)

Marjory Cook

1. Apologies: Margaret McInally, Liz Wilder, Rob Dalziel, Ann Carter, Joyce Rammell, Kenny Marshall, Nigel Holl
2. Chairman’s Opening Remarks
Welcome back to all after re-election.  The Commission members have had a very busy schedule of athletic related business recently and there are busy months ahead.  The numbers able to attend tonight being smaller than usual, it is hoped we might finish a little earlier than our usual 9:30.
3. Matters Arising from minutes of meeting of 9th March 2016.
Page 1 – Margaret asked for the thoughts of Discipline Heads on names to be nominated for election to the UK Peer Groups.  Mike, Dave and Alistair were able to indicate their present thinking.
Page 3 – Margaret instigated a discussion on the few problems which arouse from the Summer 2016 Allocations online.  Information could be added to Newsletter to remind officials to get in touch directly with Rob if they suspect a problem.  It was suggested that Discipline Heads study lists to identify omissions and contact officials – this has been done already when obvious names are identified by some DH.  Various reasons such as security firewalls were suggested and Rob and others will continue to work to make the system as full proof and user-friendly as possible.  (It has worked well in the majority of cases)
*Briefing/Planning Meeting – Margaret asked for any suggestions for tomorrow’s (25/05) planning meeting.  

*Margaret Ann asked if Radio Protocol (perhaps added to training) could be discussed.

Page 4 – Launched website – a very good start.  Suggestions for additions always welcome – Margaret Ann suggested the procedure for dealing with Accidents (forms etc) be placed in the Toolkit for officials.
*Tutor Training in Scotland – possible delay but Shona has added details in her Report.

Page 5- Joyce has added to her Report about Peer Group Discussion

Page 7 – Facilities – Alasdhair confirmed that stadia have been given 12month grace in order to rectify the issues regarding the new UKA permit arrangements.
4. Chairman’s Report  (Report from Margaret Brown)
Scottish Athletics Interim CEO

As there is now awareness that Nigel Holl is on his way to UKA permanently there has been an interim CEO appointment within SA.  This appointment will be in place effective from 1 June 2016. The Officials’ Commission recognise and acknowledge the support provided to all officials by Nigel during his 6 years in office.  Best wishes go to him for a successful transition into UKA.  It is hoped that this move may prove to be beneficial to Scotland in the future.

District Championships

I asked for and received some feedback from North & West District Championships.  I can, however, speak from my own experience as Assistant MM at the East, which was a very successful event.  The hard work from all officials and in particular the Chiefs during the weekend was evident and much appreciated such that the Convenor of the T&F Commission was keen to point out how pleasant and friendly an environment the whole event was.  Field Officials supported Referees with all technical aspects, Photo Finish, as always, provided a superb team effort, Admin support was tremendous, ground staff were great with hurdle moving, and even the WU area worked extremely well once all athletes were educated on how it actually operated.  Timetable ran to time ably supported by the good work carried out in the Call Room.  In addition we had a number of volunteers who as always gave their absolute all and should be encouraged for future events. 

**Volunteers - there were 2 more of my volunteers in attendance at Grangemouth, Morag & John McKinlay. I am hoping to ‘persuade’ them to attend future SAL Championships at Grangemouth. Morag seems keen to be involved in Presentations and John in Declarations. (Liz Wilder)

Level 4 Upgrade Questions

The level 4 questions will be available on the UKA website from June 1st. The following people will be marking them and it would be helpful if you could send the script to the appropriate person as soon as possible receipt. Hard copy is not required. 

Track:  



Terry Bailey - terry.bailey.292@tesco.net
Field: 




Darryl Quinn  - Darryl.quinn1@btinternet.com
Timekeeping: 



Alan Vincent  - avbloxham@gmail.com
Photo Finish:  



Alison Jordan  - ajj71@fsmail.net
Starters and Starters’ Assistants:  
Margaret Werrett (to be confirmed)mrwparalympic@googlemail.com  

Candidates are to be encouraged to complete the questions early on as they can then be given the opportunity to improve.  If they leave them to the last minute they may end up having to defer their application for Level 4 by a year as they cannot submit an application if the questions have not been answered satisfactorily. It is perfectly acceptable to complete the questions in the year before the application is intended.

New Rule Book

Following conversations about the new IAAF/UKA Rule book clarification was sought and received as follows:

The intention was quite clear when this new rule book was planned – domestic competitions should have greater freedoms than would be expected at an international meeting, number of trials in throws/ horizontal jumps for example. 

So the BLUE sections apply to ALL age groups IF the meeting is a domestic meeting. However if it is decided in Scotland to hold our championships under IAAF rules as they are a pre-cursor to international events (e.g. British
championships, World Junior champs, CWG) then the black rules only apply.

So it is the titling of the event is the criteria that is relevant not the Age groups.

AGM Actions

Some actions/suggestions from the Commission AGM are shown below for consideration;

· Field Peer Group to look at contacting all Level 4 officials to establish their interest in participating in the Peer Group activities
*This was addressed in Field Report
· Review the possibility of including a Jury of Appeal at Scottish Championships

*The Commission felt that this was a good idea in principle, but envisage initially a situation where officials in a specific role (perhaps Assessors or some Chief Judges) being called upon as Jury of Appeal if needed during the Meeting.  It was commented on that it would likely be a different situation to International J of A as there might be limited access to video evidence for instance.
· Inclusion of a Welfare Function within the Commission

*A good idea – it would most likely be added to the duties of Service to Members role.
2016 Outdoor Planning Meeting 

Due to take place Wednesday 25 May and all suggestions are welcomed.

5. Education and Training (Report from Shona Malcolm)
Courses since last Commission Meeting in March 

4 Assistant Official –

Kilmarnock 3 – Club= 19 attended, Council= 11 attended, Ayrshire Sport Ability=15 attended

East Kilbride 1 – Club= 25 attended

Orkney – Health & Safety = 6 attended

Level 2 Field – Aberdeen = 14 attended

2 Assistant courses cancelled for Local Authorities

Attended Meetings with UKA 

· UKA Officials Strategy – will be launched soon and put on website, Assistant Officials & L1 courses organised by Home Countries, Level 4,5 & CMA. Each HC with have a plan that fits into strategy and targets set.
· Home Countries Communication – to meet twice per year. Claire Beresford Replaces Gemma Morris, Terry Colton in charge of Major Events and Televised Events. 2017 London will host IPC European Champs.  Mike Hunt developing Track Mark Programme, database on all Track Facilities will go on Website. Should all now have access to Official Secretaries Portal, monthly reports from Andrew Hopkins on active officials. 
· UKA Officials Conference – good attendance from Scottish Officials about 12. Awards to Dave Biggin-Long Service, Elspeth Allen- Inspirational Officials of the Year.
UKA Officials Education & Training Sub Group

· On-Line Health & Safety & Level 1 Generic Modules – pilot from endurance just finished and should be up soon.
·  New Level 1 Courses – all now written and finalized, just some tweaking on layout and design for printers. 
· Tutor Training -  3-4 courses now been run in England and looking to get dates for 2 Scotland courses at next meeting. Will email dates to Tutors once finalizes, UKA will pick up accommodation & travel costs. 
· Next meeting Thursday 28th May 
Work in Progress

· Website – Launched end of April – more to go on and develop 

· New Licences – Sent by UKA on 1st April – some have wrong things on, but making people look and check things out. 

· Rule Books – Scottishathletics giving a free book to officials supporting Championships and sending back their availability. Were dished out Officials AGM and all District Championships – 143 handed out. Still some to go out.

· Up Grading – I need to get the courses on the trinity system, then get the up grading’s done. Priority in the next month.  

Chat on Quaich for long service – criteria needs written 
* Criteria are certainly needed, but any reasonable timescale for recognition may initially attract a number of suitable candidates.  Dave suggested 30 years with a usual 20 meetings a year.  A show of hands within the Commission identified a number of candidates, so perhaps we have to consider all the implications.  It was suggested that the Recruitment, Retention and Rewards Sub Group think about this issue. 

6. Track & Field Officials’ Coordinator’s Report (Report from Rob Dalziel)

No Report
7. Recruitment, Retention and Rewards Sub Group (Report Dave Biggin)
There was a meeting yesterday and the Minutes will be available soon.  A number of very useful initiatives were discussed- Electronic Volunteering, Specific Targeting of disciplines, Local Courses, Updated Poster, Involvement of Clubs.  Dave commended the enthusiastic and constructive input of Mark Munro. 
8. Discipline Heads’ Reports.
Track – (Report from Alistair Aitchison)
5 Level 3 officials progressing to Level 4

2 Level  2 official progressing to Level 3

3 Level 1 officials progressing to Level 2

Track Group had a collection for Frances Tatton and £140.00 was donated for a farewell gift. Tried to persuade Frances to come to a meeting for a presentation but she declined. Pat & Vic Hockley are arranging a visit to the Tatton household to present same.

I recently circulated all Level 3 track officials to update the list of who was still prepared to Mentor & do reports. In reply a number of them queried the logic of Mentors doing reports on their own "pupils" for the following reasons:

· There is the possibility of the Mentor giving their own "charge" a favourable report to  avoid them looking incompetent if they were to give a bad report 

· Mentors & "charges" should have a good working relationship to make the system work properly. A Mentor giving their own "charge" a bad report may damage this relationship 

· A report from another official will be more independent and it would be easier for the reporting official to be more critical

For the East District Championships the following clubs provided volunteers:

Falkirk Victoria Harriers (5)

Central AC (2)

Carnegie Harriers (3)

Pitreavie (1) plus home baking for the officials on Saturday,

Edinburgh AC (2)

Perth (1)

Lasswade  (1) 

Team East Lothian (1)

Plus 2 from Liz Wilders team.

A good response, but there are still a number of clubs who are not providing volunteers.
Field – (Report by Joyce Rammell)
I asked for feedback from the field from the District championships

WEST DISTRICTS
We managed the field events at the West Districts with help from two of the indoor volunteers who may go on to do more field judging as well as one parent who is gaining experience for L1. The Friday evening events were extremely late finishing. After 9.30 in late Spring is not really suitable with an early start on the Saturday. Call room with one experienced official is not efficient. We had a large number of volunteers who were unable to help much more than getting the athletes out to the track.  There was some feeling that maybe it is time to look at combining the East/West District events over a weekend again due to the lack of graded officials.
Alasdhair – the numbers now involved at District level (600 at both East and West) may make this difficult.
EAST DISTRICTS

The timetable was tight for the weekend, but the team managed to start and finish every event more or less to time. Nothing negative to report.

NORTH DISTRICTS

They have a small dedicated organising team and this year decided to run the championship over Friday evening/Saturday like the other Districts. Hammer, Triple Jump, Pole Vault events were held on Friday to ease the programme on Saturday. 

COMPETITIONS

There is potentially a shortfall of field judges at a number of events this summer. Most worrying is the fact that the combined Events at Aberdeen seem to be having judges restricted to part day on the Saturday by SAL – possibly due to accommodation issues. This would mean a number of events would not be viable unless a large number of club officials are brought in from Aberdeen.
Alasdhair – there was an idea that offering am or pm may encourage more to volunteer their services but nothing has been decided.

AGM action point

I have not yet started to canvass the L4 field contingent on the revamp of the Peer Group due to pressure of other athletics calls on my time but will progress during the summer hopefully.

UPGRADING

Four L3 officials still on the pathway towards L4

Four L2 approved applications passed to the office this month

Six new L1 applications approved this month –all from Orkney 

ORKNEY

On the subject of Orkney, the club there seems to have a large number of helpers, 13 of whom have recently applied for grading to L1 in various disciplines. The handwritten applications came direct to me for some reason. I teased out the information and it would appear that Alison MacPhail seems to be the driving force who acts as an overall referee at most of the meetings. They now have an officials’ secretary who helps by keeping records of experience for everyone who officiates. 

After separating out the applications and passing them to other discipline heads, I contacted both ladies to point out that they need to encourage officials to keep their own records and emailed the field officials to that effect as well as offering to assist them in any way I could. I did not contact other discipline potential L1s but did contact Alison and the secretary (Karen) to let them know who was not yet eligible for upgrading and the reason why.

I think they may need a little assistance.
From discussion it would appear that a number of the Commission have been involved in arranging help and delivering courses.  Alistair, Mike, Margaret Ann have all been involved in some capacity.  Shona has been in touch and the use of SKYPE has been tried.  Paperwork, as always, has been problematic and Joyce’s recent effort in this area was commended.  Shona will continue to work towards solutions – and as the Orkneys have applied for the World Island Games in 2023 the clock is ticking!!
Administration. –No Report
Starter / Marksman – (Report from Dave Biggin)
Up levelling - Doleen Galbraith has been uplevelled to 2 so congratulations to Doleen. 

Some newer assistants e.g. KB and LAA, have submitted many Summer availabilities so that will increase the numbers within the assistants’ teams thus freeing up starters to start. 

Some schools events have not been able to be supported due to date clashes and starter shortages. It has however created interest with one person asking to do a starter course. 

A start ‘Conduct warning and false start notification protocol’ will be produced very soon and circulated to all for 
comments with the Seniors being the targeted implementation event, presumably? This will be circulated to all 
Heads of discipline and Events for comments and contributions once it has been agreed within this discipline.

All athletes should have their attention drawn to the new rules particularly Senior, u20 and u17s to Rule 162.5 and 162.7, 
and 200.8(c) for CE by ‘Events’ probably within the  Generic Notes available to athletes?
*Mike raised the possibility of an omission in the rules in this connection which needs further research

We had a discussion on the subject of Conduct Warnings and the need to have a robust system, which will alert other Chief Judges/Referees to athletes carrying a warning to their next event.  It was felt that the Call Room Referee/Manager may be the person to ensure that this information is disseminated to all involved.  Athletes too would need to be aware of the situation – hopeful in as few words as possible.  Dave would look to making an initial protocol.
*Ally asked Dave if he felt they could use False Start Equipment for the Senior Championships – Dave will make enquiries to see if one person (possibly with previous experience) would be willing to run the equipment and the possibility of involving others in a training capacity- so in theory this should be possible.

*Ally also told the Commission that 3 Tablets had been purchased and the initial thought would be to use them for Rainbow, Announcer and Start Team.  He is fully aware that training to ensure that everyone using them is fully prepared would be essential and will wait until the officials are ready.  It was suggested that the Conference might highlight this new development.  Margaret was keen to know if their use on the Field was a possibility and was told this could be rolled out if the 3 pilot areas prove successful and money is available.
Timekeepers/Photo Finish- (Report from Mike Forrest)
With the indoor season now completed it is worth highlighting what was delivered at Scottish Athletics and other events at Emirates during the season. 

The “team” in the Photo-finish room delivered times for both Circular and Straight events running in parallel.

For most events trackside clock times being made available at most events for both sets of races and photo-finish pictures were displayed on the scoreboard with the race result for first four athletes.

Use was made of Janet Nixon’s tablet based Rainbow system to transfer information between track and photo-finish room. Rainbow was also used by the timekeeping team, who were supporting photo-finish, to get confirmation of their times.

For a number of meetings - Scottish Athletics and Scottish Schools - Hytek Meet Manager was fully integrated into the seeding/results process. 

To deliver all of the above up to nine people were working at one time in the photo-finish room, including a number of 2014 GCG volunteers.  My thanks to everyone involved for delivering what is without doubt the most advanced track system within the UK.

With the arrival of the UKA Officials’ regrading exercise - April 2016 – it is important that all active officials check that :

a) They have received their new licence 

b) The details of the disciplines and grades are recorded on their cards

A number of officials have already raised discrepancies on their licence, which are being worked on. The commonest issue is not having a current PVG. Please note that it can take up 3 months plus for a PVG to work through the system – so start early.

The issue of timekeeping on Endurance events has been jointly raised with UKA Technical Advisory Group – TAG by Dave Cairns – Endurance – and Mike Forrest – Track & Field. There is neither “official” training nor recognition that timekeeping skills are required on endurance events. Not every endurance event has the benefit of “chip” timing
Mike discussed with Marjory at the Meeting the possibility of arranging informal training sessions(workshops) with endurance officials.

9. Service to Members  (Report from Ann Carter)
The programme for the Officials Conference in September was finalised at a meeting held on Tuesday 19 April in 
Grangemouth.

It is my intention to pay a visit to Carnegie Conference Centre in June to finalise arrangements with regard to number of out-rooms etc required.  After that a letter will be forwarded to all officials notifying them of the up and coming event.
10. Facilities (Report from Liz Wilder)
1.  Plans for track at Greenfaulds High School, Cumbernauld should now be approved. 

2.  I will be attending a meeting regarding upgrade of athletic track at Peterhead. Incorporated in development of outdoor sports facility.

11.Health & Safety Report
Margaret Ann talked about the Instant Accident Report form.  She had received information on the incident at the Pole Vault during the North District Championships.  She will be in contact with Michael Hunt.
12 Track & Field Representative’s Report. 
The only thing from Track & Field is thanks to the Officials & Volunteers who helped make the district events such a success.

13. Road Running & Cross Country. 
The season is now complete and the recent 5K event was the biggest in Britain.  The standard was high enough to see the first 200 athletes break 18 minutes.  Marjory has next year’s dates which she will pass on for inclusion in a future Newsletter.
AOCB
*The Clerk of Course issue was touched on again and Shona pointed to the inclusion of information on duties of Clerk of course in the Toolkit on the officials web pages.
*Concern about TRINITY ASSESSMENTS – Dave and Mike both of whom have been on Peer Groups stressed the need for detailed, factual entries to enhance the chances at UK Level of our officials.  The Peer Groups need facts to identify potential of candidates.

 *Margaret Ann suggested that we pick up the people who put themselves down for management roles in availabilities and provide some opportunity for a discussion/training group.  Those selected do already have the opportunity to be part of Alasdhair’s Briefing meetings.

*Margaret Ann – stressed the need for all to look at the complexities of the new Rule Book and let her know of any points to highlight at the Conference.  There are anomalies, omissions and changes which officials need to be made aware of.  
NEXT COMMISSION MEETING –

***Proposed Next Commission Meeting – Wednesday 31st August
Brenda Stephen (May 2016)


